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Visitation Guidance for Ball Pavilion at Brevillier Village 
Updated 3/10/22 

With new guidance’s by the Federal government through the Centers for Medicaid and Medicare, Ball Pavilion is required 

to open visitation but with specific limitations: 

- There can no longer be specific scheduled times for visitation. We also can not set a time limit for visits or how many 

visits a resident has each day. Unless we have a COVID outbreak in building. 
 

- We will be allowing visitation based on specified visiting spaces within the facility. Since BP has mostly semi-

private rooms this is allowable and creates a safe space for visiting off the units. There must be safety protocols 

followed such as social distancing, masking, and full PPE if needed. 
 

- We still STRONGLY encourage you call 30 minutes ahead to check availability and let us know you are coming that 

day so we can reserve a visitation space for you and your loved ones. You can call the BP secretary to have a space 

reserved for THAT DAY. 
 

- You will be assigned a space for visitation when you call ahead. THIS WILL BE FIRST COME FIRST SERVED. 
 

- If you do NOT call ahead you will take a chance that a space may not be available. You may have to wait until a place 

opens or come back a later time or day. 
 

- Residents on Hospice or Short Term stays that have private rooms will not need to call ahead but are to visit in the 

resident room only. They cannot come out in any public areas when visiting. 
 

- For resident birthdays or special event please call to make special arrangements. The events will be limited to 6 

people including resident. Call Vicky Wittuck or Val Savoia to make arrangements. 
 

- Pets can visit residents for indoor and outdoor visits. We must have updated shot records from vet and flea 
treatment on file for pets to visit at Brevillier Village. Please contact Marti Colliss Director of Recreation or Kayla Turk 
for any questions. 

 

- Vaccinated and unvaccinated visitors may take residents for car rides and/or visits at family member homes (for less 

than 24 hours) and should wear masks. We do NOT encourage NON-VACCINATED residents to go for a car ride or go 

to a family members home. If they are out more than 24 hours or in a large group they will quarantine for 5 days or 

longer if they develop symptoms and be tested on day 5. 
 

We feel comfortable with up to 4 visitors at a time for all visits, this does not include the resident. 

It will be mandatory that visitors wear masks at ALL TIMES while visiting. You must continue the screening process which 

includes hand washing and using the screening kiosks. 

We would appreciate visitations during regular business hours: 

Monday thru Friday   8am until 8pm 

Saturdays and Sundays   9am until 4pm 

We appreciate everyone’s cooperation and patience as we try this new process, 

see how it works and attempt to keep everyone as safe as possible! 
 

The goal is to keep COVID out of the facility, so we do not have to restrict visits in the future. 
Please address any questions to Vicky Wittuck or Val at the front desk who will clarify the information or get you answers 
to your questions. 

Please do NOT visit if you are sick, have had an exposure, or are experiencing COVID-like symptoms. 
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Isolation/Quarantine Guidelines for Ball Pavilion at Brevillier Village 

Updated 3/10/22 

 

VACCINATED RESIDENTS: 
Emergency Room Visits- no quarantine required unless they have been there more than 24 hours or if 

resident develops symptoms. If this occurs, they will need to Quarantine for at least 7 days with a 

COVID test on day 5. 

 

Residents admitted from home or hospital stay on admission or readmission will be required to 

quarantine for 7 days with COVID test on Day 5. If they develop symptoms their quarantine could be 

extended. They will be able to have compassion visits in their room. 

 

Residents who go to public events such as dinner at a crowded restaurant, wedding, large family 

gatherings, family home visit (over 24 hours), or traveling/vacationing, funerals, etc. when they return, 

they are required to quarantine for 5 days with a BINEX test on day 5. Their quarantine could be 

extended if they begin to show any symptoms. They should wear masks at these types of events. 

 

NON-VACCINATED RESIDENTS 
NON-VACCINATED residents will continue to quarantine for 7-days regardless of whether they are in 

the Emergency Room, hospital, go out to a crowded public event, go home with family for more 

than 24 hours, etc. They will be tested on day 7 with a Nasal Swab and released on day 7 or when 

we receive a negative test result. 

 

We do not encourage residents to be in groups or with individuals who are not vaccinated, especially 

when experiencing a surge. 

 

***Ball Pavilion must be extra cautious since residents reside in semi-private rooms  

and not all residents are vaccinated*** 

 

**At any time, these guidelines can be suspended or stopped per county, 

state, or federal regulations.** 
 

Please feel free to call if you have any questions 814-899-8600. We appreciate your continued 

patience, cooperation, and support. 

 

 

 

Vicky Wittuck        Amy Learn 

Senior Vice President       Administrator of Ball Pavilion 

Brevillier Village       Brevillier Village 


